
2A24 TOWN OF SHERWOOD, CLARK COUNTY, WISCONSIN

APRIL TOWI{ BOARD MINUTES

April 13,2024

The Town Board of Sherwood was called to order on Saturday April 13, 2024 at 9:lOAM
at the Sherwood Town Hall. Supervisor, Ken Schwanebeck, Supervisor, Rick Schwanebeck,
Treasurer, Jessica Bucheger and Clerk, Margaret "Peggi" Schll'anebeck were present. Resident
Lowell Freedlund and Ai Bucheger were present.

The notice was posted at the Sherwood fbwn Hall, the Pittsville Record, the Roadhouse Bar &
Grill and at the Sherwood Electrical Substation.

Agenda as follows: call to order, pledge of allegiance, reading and approval of last month's
minutes, treasurer's report and town correspondence, Reports from the town officers" Continuing
Business, Public comment (upon recognition of chairman), Pay bills, set date for May 2024 town
meeting, and Adioumment.

Supervisor Ken Schwanebeck called the meeting to order at 9:10 AM. The pledge of allegiance

was recited. Minutes from the March 9,2A24 meeting were read. Ken S. rnade a motion to accept
the minutes as read, and it was seconded by R.ick S. The motion passed.

The Treasurer's repolt was given. We have $70,283.38 in the bank on March 31,2024.

Continuing Business:

a. Mail: We received a letter from Kafka Dust-Buster Plus wiih the 2A24 cost of
Calcium Chloride and Magnesium Chloride used to control the gravel road clust.
Discussion was tabled to May meeting.

b. The town chairman Andy C" submitted the form fbr the 6-20tt. Culvert Inventory
Project to the County Road Commissioner and to Wisc. Towns Association. We will
perform the inventory. The inventory is due by 1213112024.

c. Cemetery Expansion Project work: Lowell Freedlund Clerk needs to correct the name
to the Annual Town Meeting in the notice. He recontmends that she speak w'ith the
Wisc. Towns Association on residents voting for the purchasing of land and on hiring
a lawyer if necessary. Also, on whether this purchasing must be noticed in the paper.

d. ATC higb voltage: Ken Schwanebeck attended a meetiflg in Black River Falls about
the proposed power line through the Town of Sherwood. The proposed line would
run along the southside Sherwood Rd and Hwy 73 to the east" Lowell Freedlund
spoke to a representative at the meeting concerning the cemetery location. They
made a note of the cemetery location. Ken stated that the lines right away would be
150 feet off the towns right of way. The towers are 100 ft. tall and 800-1000 feet
apart. Residents who wish to voice their opinions should attend meetings that will be
held by the Power Commission in the comingyear.

e. 150 year Celebration: nothing.



f. Road Signs: Road name signs are up and several other signs are in the process of
being put up. Weight limit signs are dou,n.

g. Open Book is April 26,2024 from 2:00pm to 4:00pm.
h. Board of Revierry is May 20th,2024 from 6:00pm to 8:00pm.
i. The Annual Meeting is scheduled for April 16th,2024 to 6:00pm. At this meeting we

will adjoum the meeting to Mayl1th,2024 at l0:00am.
j The board approved checks #s4974ta 4993.
k. The next Board meeting be Saturday May 18th,2024, at 9:00AM at the Sherwood

Town Llall. We will discuss upcoming Gravel Bids. Brush Clutting Bids, and Dust
Control Bids.

A motion by Rick S. and seconded by Ken S. to adjourn. The motion carried.

Respectfully,

Margaret Schwanebeck, Clerk-Town of Sherwood Clark County


